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Linda Gabriel
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I join the Friends of Griffith Park in urging the adoption of only
Alternative #1; the “Environmentally Superior Alternative.” This
plan allows natural habitat areas to remain intact. The Zoo can still
achieve animal care goals and will continue to be a world-class
destination zoo. Alternative 1 reduces impacts by this project —
by eliminating a huge special events facility, the “California
Visitor Center,” and Alternative 1 rejects the funicular, the
planted hillside vineyard, and a rock-climbing wall, thus
protecting our native woodlands.
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The city has proposed an expansion of the LA Zoo but Angelenos
like myself are opposed to such a move. This expansion would
result in a major loss of land and wildlife that all Angelenos enjoy
across 20 acres of native woodland - including over 200
city-protected trees and shrubs like the rare California black
walnut trees. Today, more than ever, with climate change
looming, we need to preserve our native landscape - not expand
animal prisons for the amusement of tourists.



